Washington County Master Gardener™ Association

Publicity Policy 
Approved by the board on 8/23/2012
Context  

All WCMGA publicity for MG public programs, projects and events must comply with OSU Extension and Master Gardener Program guidelines.  This includes all printed materials and signage.

“If an event has not been reviewed and approved, and/or if materials are produced without review by MG Program Faculty/Staff/Coordinators, individuals who volunteer to work on the associated event may not be eligible to receive Master Gardener Program volunteer service hours.  Furthermore, individuals who volunteer to work on an event that makes use of the words “Master Gardener”, but has not been reviewed and approved by MG Program Faculty/Staff/Coordinators, may not be covered by OSU liability insurance.  If there is no OSU oversight for an event, then OSU liability insurance does not apply”        (From the MG Program guidelines, per Jordis Yost, June, 2011)

Last year the Chapter addressed this need by establishing an unwritten policy that all future materials would meet the requirements (i.e. logos, trademarks, attributions, etc.) of the OSU Extension and OSU Extension MG Program.  In addition, a more consistent design template for publicity was developed.  But the lack of a written publicity policy has made it difficult to communicate this policy to the membership.
As the Chapter’s Publicity Director is responsible for securing MG Program Office review and approval of chapter publicity, and we need to be consistent in providing contact information to the public, the following chapter policy is approved by the Board.
 Washington County Master Gardeners™ Publicity Policies 

1. Flyers, posters, signs and handouts used to publicize any public Washington County Master Gardener event, program or project must follow the guidelines set forth by OSU Extension and the MG Program guidelines.  They must also be consistent with the marketing design developed by WCMGA Publicity committee.   

2. All publicity materials must be submitted to the Director of Publicity who will check the materials for appropriate design and accurate use of the OSU Extension and MG Program guidelines.  The Director of Publicity will then secure the required approval from the OSU Extension MG Program staff.

3. The WCMGA logo (dragonfly and cattails) will be reserved for internal Chapter materials such as the directory and the Chapter Chat.

   
 Discussion points considered by the board.
The Director of Publicity has been operating under # 1, but without a written policy it has been difficult to convey the Board expectations to the membership and to implement the policy with any consistency.   A written policy provides program and event chairpersons guidance in advance so that they will know what is expected up front when proposing publicity. We can then post the OSU Extension and MG Program guidelines  on the member’s website and even offer a flyer form/template which members could then use when creating materials for a specific event. 
 # 2 is necessary to assure that the publicity director can stay in the loop on changes that may occur from Program Office input which could impact other related publicity.  

# 3 will simplify our public facing materials and provide more room for specific message content while preserving the logo for those who value its continued use.
